March 24, 2025

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Williams, Mooney and MS4 Coordinator Bell.
Absent, Doug Elder

Minutes: Motion was made by Elder and seconded by Mooney to accept the minutes from the
February 24, 202’} meeting. Motion passed.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: It was reported that the Stormwater balance is
$149,694.00. Coordinator Bell shared that the Speedway property is being designed with 4
retention areas and the preliminary plans appear more than adequate. There will be ongoing
planning and the details will be shared as the development continues to emerge into a final
plan. Kasey Perkins has resigned and taken a position with Elberfeld Utilities. Bell shared some
of the details concerning the Floodplain conference he attended in Indianapolis and explained
the NFIP.

Old Business: The continued challenges with IDEM were discussed regarding our obligations for
the work being done in the county by Chandler Utilities.

New Business: Bell presented the SWPPP for Heim Ridge Phase Ill. Mooney made the motion to
approve the SWPPP and Williams seconded. Motion passed.

Williams made the motion to recess until the next meeting, April 28, 2025 and Mooney
seconded the motion. Motion passed.
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Doug Elder-Moderator Michael Bell-Environmental Manager







